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Is there something you would 
like to see in the newsletter?   

Please email Melody at melo-
dy.johnson@cherokeecounty-
nc.gov with any suggestions.  

Thanks. 

FLEX PLAN AND OPEN ENROLLMENT FOLLOW-UP 
 

If you were enrolled in the flexible spending account last year and wish to participate 
again this year, or if you are wishing to enroll for the first time, you must complete a 
new enrollment form. This is the only benefit in which you must re-enroll on an an-
nual basis.  Deductions don’t start until July 12th and cover medical, vision, prescription 
and dental expenses incurred from July 1st, 2019 to June 30, 2020 for you, your spouse 
and dependent children, regardless of whether you cover them on health or dental in-
surance.  The annual limit for 2019 is $2700.   
 
We are changing benefits administrators for flex this year, so everybody will get a new 
card, hopefully by the end of June.  Because we are changing providers, we are asking 
you to try to have your flex dollars spent by June 21st if you can, so that we can close 
out as many accounts with Wageworks as possible before June 30th.  TASC is going to 
be the new provider for this service, and we’re hoping this will be an even better benefit 
to you. 
 
If you participated last year and have money left over and are not participating this 
year, there will be a black-out period of up to a week sometime in July while they trans-
fer your remaining balances.  If you have not been an employee for a year, this benefit 
is not yet available to you.  You have to wait until you’ve been employed for a year be-
fore you may participate in this benefit. 
 
The cards we receive are pre-loaded with your annual contribution amount that may be 
used beginning July 1st.  You do have to submit copies of receipts for some expenses, 
so you need to be aware of that and keep on top of those as they occur.  There are in-
structions on ways to submit receipts in the last pages of the newsletter.  We should not 
have to submit receipts for office visits this year because they’ve set the system up to 
recognize our office visit co-pays. 
 
The deadline for returning the flex enrollment forms to me is June 14th, so if you wish 
to participate, you need to do so soon.  I am attaching a copy of the flex enrollment 
form to the email with the newsletter in case you need one.  This is also the deadline to 
make any changes to your medical, dental, vision, cancer, accident, critical care protec-
tion, and Liberty 125 benefits.  If you make an addition on medical, dental or vision at 
this point, you will be behind a pay period on those and we would need to collect the 
difference on the 28th. 
 
Also, on the Hartford coverage (they provide the $15,000 county paid life insurance and 
offer optional additional insurance you may purchase for yourself, spouse or children, as 
well as STD and LTD), one of the options with that is to increase your optional life 
amount on yourself by up to $20,000 and on your spouse by $10,000 at open enroll-
ment without having to complete the health questionnaire.  This is the only time this 
change is available without underwriting.  You make request a change at any time, but 
if it isn’t during open enrollment, you have to complete the personal health application 
and wait to see if you’re approved for the coverage.  If you need to know how much 
coverage you have, I can give you that information. 

Guns don’t kill peo-
ple.  Dads with pretty 
daughters kill people. 

Josh Fields with AFLAC will be back in Cherokee County on June 13th to meet 
with anybody who still needs to see him about any of the AFLAC products.  He 
will be at DSS beginning at 9 am, then he will be in the Courthouse here next to 
my office at 11.  He will go to the Health Department at 1 and then over to the 
Sheriff’s office and jail at 3.  If you want to schedule an appointment with him, 
his phone # is 828-342-1993 or you may email him at josh_fields@us.aflac.com. 



JUST A REMINDER 
 
This is the last month of the deductible year for dental, 
medical and the last month in the plan year for vision 
insurance.  The deductible year starts over on July 1 for 
everything except AFLAC products which are on a cal-
endar year.  Keep this in mind as you plan any medical 
or dental procedures.   
 
Also if you have the vision benefit and haven’t used it, 
try to at least have an eye exam before June 30.  If you 
don’t need new glasses or contacts, you may use the 
$130 eye wear allowance toward a pair of sun glasses 
purchased at an optical center.  They must be pur-
chased at an optical center. 

RETIREMENT STATEMENTS 
Retirement statements are now available at 
www.MyNCRetirement.com for anyone who had 12 months 
of service as of December 31, 2018.  Click on ORBIT which is 
the kind of middle of the page in a blue box.  If you have never 
logged in before, you will need to create a user name and pass-
word.  If you have previously logged in, you will use the same 
user name and password you established when you created 
your account.  There is a forgot your password and forgot 
your user name link at the left of the page if you have forgot-
ten your information.  You can see your years of service, your 
account balance, get retirement estimates using different sce-
narios and see your 401k account if you contribute to 401k, as 
well as look at your beneficiary information.  Check it out. 

CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE 



CONTINUED FROM PREVIOUS PAGE 

If you wish to take advantage of the 
FREE $7500 of Accidental Death and 
Dismemberment insurance that AFLAC 
is providing to us this year and you did 
not turn in your form, I am attaching a 
copy of the AFLAC open enrollment 
form to do that with the newsletter.  
Complete the form and return it to my 
office  by June 12th, please.   

Congratulations to Denise 
Cross who has been named 
as our new Senior Services 
Director.  She is working 
with Winfield for the 
month of June to try to 
gain some of his 
knowledge.  Denise is the 
Site Coordinator for the 
Andrews Senior Center 
and has also worked with 
seniors helping them to en-
roll for Medicare and Med-
icare supplements, as well 
as running the Andrews 
site.  Welcome, Denise!   

CBD OIL 
SHOULD YOU USE IT OR NOT 

 
I was at the annual employment law update offered by our School of Government earli-
er in May and the topic of CBD oil and hemp products was discussed.  To make a long 
story short, the speaker said his best advice to employees is to not use CBD oil or 
hemp products because they aren’t regulated...and if they happen to have enough THC 
in them for you to test positive on a drug test, it will show you as positive for marijuana 
and you would lose your job because as it stands currently, there is no way to distin-
guish where the THC came from.  I know I’ve had a few folks ask me about this as it 
seems to help with various ailments folks have, but as long as you’re employed I’d rec-
ommend that you stay away from these products. 

John Richardson with VALIC, our 457 plan, is in 
the County today, May 28th, to meet with anybody 
who would like to enroll in VALIC or change your 
current deduction.  He is at DSS from 9:30 to 11, 
in the Courthouse from 1-3 and at the Health De-
partment from 3:30 to 4:30.  If you don’t partici-
pate in 401(k), or even if you do, you should con-
sider this as an option for saving for your retire-
ment.  He may be reached at (828) 768-3520. 



CAREER DAYS 
 
Our EMS personnel have been busy the last few weeks.  On April 24th, they attended career development day 
at Martins Creek School.  On April 25h, they attended Ranger School’s career development day where 100 
children in grades 6-8 and 6 teachers visited their booth.  The personnel who attended this event were Haven 
Stiles, Anthony Mariano, Cody Golden and Tylor Dockery. 
 
Then on May 2, Haven Stiles attended another Career day at Andrews Middle School where three sixth grade 
classes came to learn about the word of EMS.  Haven Stiles manned this event solo.  Photos of Andrews Mid-
dle Career day are below. 

JUNE RETIREMENTS 
 

June is going to be a big retirement month for 
us.  Debbie McDonald is retiring from the 
Health Department with almost 33 years of 
creditable service.  Debbie has been the WIC 
clerk for many years. 
 
Blaine Barnett is retiring from the Maintenance 
Department with almost 15 years of creditable 
service.  Blaine has worked nights and is our 
Maintenance Manager.   
 
Winfield Clonts is retiring from the Senior Cen-
ter with over 12 years of creditable service as 
the Senior Services Director.  Winfield started 
with the County in the 70’s as Recreation Di-
rector and has come full circle back with the 
County. 
 
And Renee McLean retired at the end of May 
after almost 27 years of service.  Renee most 
recently was an Income Maintenance Supervi-
sor at the Department of Social Services but 
had spent her entire county career working 
there. 
 
Thank you all for your years of service and 
congratulations on your retirement!!! 

New Deduction Amounts 
If you made changes to medical, dental, life 
offered by The Hartford or vision insurance, 
the rate changes go into effect with the June 
14th pay day.  We pay a month in advance for 
those types of insurance.  Changes to AFLAC 
don’t start coming out of your check until the 
July 12th pay day, as well as the Liberty Na-
tional premiums and new flexible spending 
amounts if you’ve signed up for either of 
those. 



I gave my Dad $100 and said 
“Buy yourself something that will 
make your life easier. “  So he 
went out and bought a present for 
my mother. 
  ...Rita Rudner 








